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Dear Beloved Community, 

Happy, Blessed First Anniversary of engaging in mutual ministry as congregation and senior pastor! What a 

joy and a challenge – the good, life-giving, stretching, transformative kind of challenge – to be the church 

together.  

This Sunday in worship we kick-off our new Worship Theme: 12 Steps to a 

Compassionate Life. The inspiration for this theme comes from Karen Armstrong book, 

same title. For in these times in which we live, we need more compassion in our lives and 

our world. Each week we’ll dive into a new chapter. As you engage each chapter and our 

worship experiences, you are invited to hold and interact with the following 3 questions:  

1. What in this chapter is meaningful and resonates with me as I live out my 

Christian faith and spirituality? 

2. What in this chapter is challenging, makes me uncomfortable, as I live out my 

Christian faith and spirituality? 

3. What in this chapter is a growing edge for our church; a place we need to focus more of 

our attention and energy? 

I hope during Fellowship Time, you’ll grab a cup of coffee and some snacks, and share with one another 

your feelings and thoughts to these 3 questions. 

We’ll also have an opportunity to share with one another at our four breakfast discussion gatherings starting 

Oct.23. Please see Debra Christensen article on Page 2 for more information.  

I invite you take a few moments and Welcome Nicole Urbach our new Director of Faith Formation. She is 

an amazing addition to our Staff Team. Please see her article on page 4 

If you missed worship, this past Sunday you are invited to watch Maddy, Sam and Kelsey share their 

National Youth Event experiences here. Share it with your family and friends and invite them to worship too.  

May God’s grace and joy be yours in abundance,   Pastor Cynthia 

  Homecoming Sunday – September 11 

 Celebrate our 1-year Anniversary as congregation and Settled Pastor! 

 Bring water from your travels to be blessed (and later used for baptisms).  

 Sunday School Kick-off & Sunday School Teachers Blessing & Commissioning 

 Choir 1st Sunday back 

 Welcome Nicole 

 Ice Cream Social after worship! 
 

 September 25 – Confirmation Kick-Off & Blessing 

 Also September 25 – Mission sponsored Pack the Pews – More 

information to come! 

 October 1, 1 p.m. – Blessing of the Animals 

The Lynnhurst Voice 
 

September 2016 
 

M onthly Newsletter V ol. 50, No. IX  
Special Homecoming Edition 

 

 

https://youtu.be/s0gzG3GMO1Q
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjg473RnOzOAhXBdSYKHe_7AckQjRwIBw&url=http://www.goodreads.com/book/show/8867135-twelve-steps-to-a-compassionate-life&psig=AFQjCNGO4if-fIRuaNEGJZ1PRbOSUW81FA&ust=1472752441138219
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WORSHIP CALENDAR                12 Steps to a Compassionate Life 
September 4, 2016 
Choose Life – Wish for a Better World 
 
September 11, 2016 
Homecoming Sunday 
Choir Returns  
The First Step: Learn about Compassion 
Sunday School Kick-Off 
Water Ritual – bring your water from your summer travels 
Sunday School Teacher Blessing 
Ice Cream Social after Worship 
Welcome Nicole – our Director of Faith Formation 
 
September 18, 2016 
The Second Step: Look at Your Own World 
Bless and Commission Ministry Teams, Church Leadership Council, Financial Secretary and Treasurer 
Team 
 
September 25, 2016 
The Third Step: Compassion for Yourself 
Confirmation Kick-Off and Blessing 
 

 
COME JOIN THE SMALL GROUP BOOK DISCUSSION  

of 12 Steps to a Compassionate Life 
This fall season, Pastor Cynthia will share with us her meditations 
around Karen Armstrong’s book, Twelve Steps to a Compassionate Life. 
Cynthia will delve into many elements of Karen’s book, including 
compassion for oneself, empathy, mindfulness, and loving your 
enemies. (And this kind of love is all about an encounter on the street 
with that person we don’t recognize as being like our self. The person 
who appears peculiar. Or unsafe. Or dressed oddly. Or maybe is really, 
really loud.) 
 
All adults at Lynnhurst have the opportunity to read and discuss this book together over four Sundays, 
beginning October 23. Small groups will meet before worship from 8:30 – 9:30 am. A full hot breakfast will 
be provided for everyone. All you’ll need to do is read the assigned chapters each week and then gather for 
discussion in a small group. 
 
Why read this book? Why get up early to schlep to church? It’s very simple - because our world needs us to. 
Because compassion can change our world. Because acting in a compassionate way is very, very, VERY 
difficult! It’s not ‘natural’ in a very basic, biological human sense. We want to protect what’s ours, we want to 
be safe, and we want to hang out with others like ourselves. In order to learn about compassion, in order to 
understand it, in order to begin to practice it, we need to grapple with it together. In community, we can 
create an engine of compassion that is bigger than ourselves, that reaches outside our walls, that creates a 
positive creative force. Truly the Spirit speaking through us. 
 
Please join us. Sign-up sheets will be on a table in the fellowship hall on Sundays or you can email me. We’ll 
order books for you, you’ll just need to make that clear on the sign-up. Please indicate if you will need 
childcare on those sheets, too! 
 
Join us! You might come away a changed person. In more ways than one, you’ll encounter food for thought! 
 
Debra Christensen 
  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https://www.pinterest.com/uulagunabeach/unitarian-universalism/&psig=AFQjCNHFgFaPhrEAFC2mOL3em3nAHIayLQ&ust=1472756450164405
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Don’t Forget! 

 

 

 

Don’t Forget! Bring in the water you’ve gathered on your travels so that we can 
bless it on Homecoming Sunday, September 11. The water will be boiled and then 
used for baptisms throughout the year. It is a meaningful tradition and ritual at 
Lynnhurst, reminding us of our interdependence and interconnectivity.  

If you haven’t already, send that selfie of you and your 
family gathering the water to Stacey in the church office 
(church.office@lynnhurstucc.org) and we’ll put it up on FB. May you experience 
God’s loving presence anew this summer. See you in worship. 
 
 
Here is the Wood Family, collecting water from Tonseth Lake! 
 

 

 

Faith Exploration, Saturday morning, September 10, at 8:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. 

Everyone is welcome.  We will be discussing the book, Weird Church, by Beth Ann Estock and 

Paul Nixon. The Minnesota Conference of the UCC has generously loaned a few copies of the 

book to us.  If you would like to read one of these copies, please contact Leon Erstad at 952-

9881-9592, or erstads@yahoo.com.  There will be a light, pot-luck breakfast.  Come for an 

interesting discussion of a thought-provoking book on the future of church.  

Men’s Breakfast (7a)    Mondays weekly  
Bible Study (9:30 a)    Tuesdays Weekly 
Choir (7p)    Wednesdays Weekly 
Women’s Breakfast (7a)    Thursdays Weekly 
Spiritual Circle (9a)    Sept. 9, 23 
Compassion Small Groups (8:30a)  Coming in October! 
 
Committee Meetings: 

Missions (11:30a)*  August 28 

Church Leadership Council (7p)  September 12 

Christian Education (11:30a)  September 18 
Diaconate (11:30a)*    September 18 

Trustees (11:30a)*    September 18 

          *After Worship  

 

 

THINK 3  

September 18
th
 

st
 

! 

Y Prayers for flood victims in Louisiana May we be generous in our outpouring of aid to rebuild their lives.  
Prayers for the victims of the earthquakes in Italy and Myanmar. 

Y Prayers for the families and communities of officer involved shootings recently. Prayers for the 
families and colleagues of the police officers killed in the line of duty.  

Y Prayers for Michael Everett of gratitude that his jaw surgery went well. Ongoing prayers for comfort, 
recovery and healing. 

Y Prayers for Dave Allen as he adjusts to his new home. 
Y Thanks from Linda Hart for prayers surrounding her daughter Lizzy Egbert whose biopsy came back as 

non-cancerous. 

Y  

 

 

mailto:erstads@yahoo.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiCvpTgu8vOAhUBeSYKHS4uCo0QjRwIBw&url=http://www.thepilgrimpress.com/products/weird-church-welcome-to-the-twenty-first-century-estock-and-nixon&psig=AFQjCNGTak4km6MEKJMLhP026P1geysnfQ&ust=1471626932608490
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Hi friends! As the new Director of Faith Formation, I’ve been thinking a lot about 
(what else?) Faith Formation. Specifically, I’ve been wondering what exactly is faith and 
how in the world do we “form” it? And I have a few ideas I’d like to share with you to 
invite you into this conversation with me.  

So, here’s what makes sense to me. Let’s talk about it! 
Faith Formation is the process of engaging and helping our young people learn 
to trust God and be the church. And here’s the sneaky thing about it…as we are 
busy supporting our young people in developing their faith, our own faith is 

challenged, deepened, enriched, and expanded.  
I used to use the word “faith” a lot and make all sorts of lofty claims about it. But it seems to me that 

FAITH doesn’t mean anything more complicated than TRUST. 
TRUST that God is with us always and has created us just as we are for a beautiful purpose. TRUST 

that Jesus’ life shows us the way to cut through that which does not satisfy or matter and live radically 
connected to the earth-shaking power and glory of God. TRUST that the Holy Spirit will guide us even when 
we are unsure or anxious or downright terrified! TRUST that the stories of the Bible and the rituals of our 
tradition help us dive deep within ourselves to touch the holy spark within and draw it out to light up the 
world. TRUST that there is a community behind us, cheering us, comforting us, celebrating with us, and 
delighting in who we are and who we are becoming. And TRUST that as an important part of this community, 
we are the living, breathing Body of Christ in our own time. 

And as far as forming this TRUST, well, it seems to me to be a lifelong process and one that really 
does take a village. 

From our parents and families, we INHERIT our faith. Ever wonder why there are so many boring 
genealogies in the Bible? One reason might be that even ancient people understood that you are who you 

are because of the family that raised you.  The process of faith formation 
begins with what we receive from our parents and family. This could mean 
the religious tradition we grow up in, but it also means the way our parents 
make sense of and move through the world.  

Now, the faith we receive isn’t always ideal. Sometimes our parents 
teach us to trust that we’re not worth much, that the world is out to get us, or 
that God is looking for any tiny excuse to punish us. I’m sure each of us can 
name some wonderful things we inherited from our parents AND a handful 

of ideas we’d rather forget. 
Which is why it’s so important to support the soon-to-be parents, parents, and grandparents of our 

congregation. When these feel loved and supported and know that they are not alone, then they will be 
equipped to gift the children in our community with a life-giving faith.  

Our teachers, mentors, pastors, and staff INSTRUCT us in the history and traditions and 
rituals that bind us together as a community. Jesus’ disciples called him “Rabbi,” which means teacher. 
And as the Sunday School season kicks off, we bless our teachers and mentors because they have the 
opportunity to help our children develop a kind of super power to see the world through the lenses of grace 
and compassion, hope and blessing.  

Of course, this is only an opportunity, not a guarantee. Years ago, as I walked by a Sunday School 
classroom, I heard the teacher say, “and Job got what was 
coming to him!” Now, the Book of Job is…complicated…but it’s 
certainly not about God delighting in the agony of Job’s suffering. 
I’ve also heard from so many church folk over the years who’ve 
shared with me stories of spiritual wounds they received in the 
course of their religious education. It really bums me out. 

Which is why it’s so important to support our teachers, 
mentors, pastors, and staff. When these feel loved and 
supported and know they are not alone, then they will be 
equipped to teach the children in our community the full length, 
height and breadth of this life-giving faith. 

FAITH FORMATION  

Blessing the Backpacks 
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We also engage with our peers inside and outside the church to INTERPRET what we believe 
and understand it better. Jesus was always coming up with new and interesting ways to explain his ideas, 

like the parable of the lost coin or the prodigal son. And every 
time someone asked Jesus a question (which happened A 
LOT), he received another opportunity to interpret his 
relationship with God and deepen it in the process. Because 
faith formation isn’t just about taking in; it’s also about sharing 
your ideas and experiences with others – not to necessarily 
change them, but to understand yourself better.  

Dynamic conversation is key and yet it takes time to 
create spaces where our children (and many of us adults!) can 
let go of giving the “right” answer and dive in to the deep, juicy 
questions that draw us closer to God’s mystery.  

Which is why it’s so important to support the peer relationships of the children and youth inside our 
church and foster strong peer relationships with youth in other kinds of churches, mosques, synagogues, etc. 
When our children and youth feel loved and supported in many diverse peer groups and know they are not 
alone, then they will be equipped to voice to their questions, wonderings, and experiences in a way that will 
give color and texture to this life-giving faith. 

 

And then there’s an unpredictable, magic, sometimes difficult, sometimes joyful (and often 
both) moment when God IGNITES faith. Now, because we live and move and have our being inside our 
God, God is moving through and guiding this whole process. But at this point, we take a step back. Because 
igniting faith is intimately involved with an experience of resurrection. And this can be neither scheduled or 
programmed but only witnessed, named, and blessed. This part of the process is in God’s time alone.  

And yet, what we absolutely can do all along the way is share with each other, in clear voice and 
humble spirit, our own moments of resurrection. When disappointment turned to hope, sadness to joy, 
despair to faithful action. When we were raised up ourselves or participated in raising up something good 
and right out of brokenness. And as we remember our own 
stories, we’ll create space in our hearts to love and sustain 
our children and youth as they live in to their own stories.  

Which is why it’s so important to support us all in 
coming together as one church of many generations all 
sharing our resurrection stories. When the work of God in 
our lives is praised and honored and shared by all of us, 
then we will be equipped to carry our life-giving faith as a 
light to the world that the darkness can never, ever 
overcome.  

(Almost) All Set for Sunday School! Our classes are filling up and our 
teachers are preparing for a great year. To round out the program in advance of 
Kick-Off on September 11, the Christian Education Committee is seeking an 
assistant teacher for the K-3 classroom and a few additional folks open to 
substituting throughout the year. We also need regular teachers for grades 4-6. 

If you are interested in this fun and joyful mission, contact the Director of Faith Formation, Nicole 
Urbach at Nicole@lynnhurstucc.org. 

 
 

 
 

Stop in and visit Pat McKee at the Great Minnesota Get-Together! 
"Check out the Video Chat of the Future!"... "What Have You Heard About the 
Herd?"... "Agritourism, the Next Frontier!"... "The Kid Talk Study" ..."What Does Your 
Smile Say About You?"  Pat McKee has a new job managing the Driven to Discover 
Research Building at the Minnesota State Fair and she encourages you to stop by 
and participate! There's something for every age. The building is at 1367 Cosgrove, 
just inside the gate at Snelling and Dan Patch. Studies run continuously from 9am to 
9pm daily. Check out D2D.umn.edu for a full study schedule. See you at the fair! 

NEWS AT LYNNHURST 

Sharing from NYE 

Intergenerational Sacred Dance 

mailto:Nicole@lynnhurstucc.org
http://d2d.umn.edu/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjpo_iMxe7OAhVL6yYKHWa9AXAQjRwIBw&url=http://www.visitsaintpaul.com/events-calendar/2015-minnesota-state-fair/&psig=AFQjCNEXdDNcI0C1VK8QbGh8M1f6HqgsAg&ust=1472832054371213
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Announcements 
The Diaconate continues to explore ways to make our worship experience as fluid and meaningful as 
possible. In order to preserve the mindful and spiritual nature of our worship service, we are going to try 
some different things with announcements.  Beginning September 18, announcements and news regarding 
the church and wider community will be available in the following ways: 
*eNews on Thursdays 
*Monthly newsletter 
*Verbal announcements during coffee hour (yes, we know this has been tried before) 
*Small printed Announcement sheets at the back of the Sanctuary 
We are confident that these offerings will be what we need to keep up with the many activities that our 
church provides. 
Sincerely, The Diaconate  
(Todd Ogawa and Judine Pattinson co-chairs, Debbi Christensen, Karen Reisch, Debi March 
 
 
Fall Festival is just around the corner! 

Dreaming of Autumn Leaves? 
With the cooler temperatures we are reminded that the Fall Festival is coming Saturday, October 
8th. Mark your calendars for a fabulous evening of fellowship, food, and fun!  
Second only to our annual stewardship campaign, the Fall Festival is an important fundraiser for 
the church, in recent years raising $10,000 for programming. Please prayerfully consider how you 
will be involved. Here are a few ideas: 

 Securing merchant donations for silent auction & raffle 

 Donating experiences or unique items for the silent auction  

 Promoting & marketing the event 

 Raffle & Festival ticket sales 

 Gym set up & tear down 

 Communicating with dance caller & musicians 

 Coordinating kid’s activities 

 Coordinating food donations for chili supper 

 Decorating outside and lobby 

 Silent auction setup and tear down 

Please contact Carmen Barker Lemay to join the Festival working group. Phone 612-323-9503 or email 
barkerlemay@gmail.com. 
 
 
Sign-ups for Friendship Supper will be Sept. 18, 25, and Oct. 2. 

I wanted to offer you a chance to share your feelings about the suppers if you want 
to before I start organizing for this year. For a long time, suppers have been on the 
first Saturday in December, last Saturday in January, and in the middle of March.  I 
know this does not always work out for everyone, but with all the other church 
activities those dates have worked the best for the most people. 

If you want to, please give me some feedback using the questions below. Please email me at 
debi.march008@gmail.com with your thoughts. 

1. What is the best part about Friendship Suppers? 
2.  What is the most difficult part about Friendship Suppers? 
3. If you could, what part of Friendship Suppers would you keep the same? 
4. Is there anything you would change? 
5. Would you like to help with the organization of the suppers? 

You can also call me at 612-247-1087   
Thanks,   
Debi March 

 

mailto:barkerlemay@gmail.com
mailto:debi.march008@gmail.com
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Louisian Flood Donation needed  
President Obama has declared a state of emergency in Louisiana, and the 
American Red Cross said more than 1,000 of its disaster volunteers have been 
mobilized from across the U.S. to help with relief efforts. This historic disaster, 
with 30 inches of rain in three days, has left 11 people dead, damaged more than 
40,000 homes, sent more than 8,000 people to find shelter, with rescues up over 
30,000. Donate here. 

"Monetary donations provide the most effective, efficient and versatile form of support for disaster survivors," 
said Zach Wolgemuth, executive for UCC Disaster Ministries. "UCC Disaster Ministries is well connected 
with the nation's most trusted and reputable disaster response and recovery organizations," "Sadly this event 
is just one in a string of major disasters over the past 12 months including but not limited to historic flooding 
in South Carolina, West Virginia, Texas, Oklahoma and now again in Louisiana," said Wolgemuth. He is 
directing people who want to help to the Emergency USA fund. 

"We continue to monitor the situation," Wolgemuth said, "and will do our best to update information on the 
Disaster Ministries website and the OGHS Facebook page." 

Thank you! We would like to extend our sincerest thanks to 
Jocie Burgess for the donation of a very nice, four-drawer file 
cabinet for use in our Faith Formation Director's office. It fits 
just perfectly. her husband, Blair, helped to arrange its delivery 
to church. We appreciate Jocie and Blair's generosity to us very 
much. Gratitude also to Becky and Dan Kruse for donating our 
newest Be the Church banner. It is now in beautiful rainbow 
colors and really catches the eye. Our old banner became 
damaged and Becky and Dan stepped right in. We deeply 
appreciate their generosity. Thank You, Becky and Dan! 

 

Thank you for your support of Home Bay, Kenya 
Hi!  
I can’t thank you enough for your donation to Mama Maji.  
Together we raised $2350 for Homa Bay, Kenya! This money will bring 117 people clean water for life, and 
contribute towards completing the project, which will bring a total of 11,000 people clean water. These funds 
will also increase access to education, foster growth, and promote sustainability in Homa Bay. When people 
don’t have to worry about where and how they are getting their next sip of water they are healthier, happier, 
and have more time to pursue careers and achieve their goals. The whole Mama Maji team and the people 
of Homa Bay appreciate your investment in their future. My original goal in this fundraiser was $500, and 
we’ve raised over 4 times that. That’s incredible! By donating you’ve become part of a wonderful project- one 
whose results can be tracked. I will be providing you updates of the Homa Bay project periodically so that 
you can see this progress through the pictures and stories of those whose lives it impacts. I’m currently 
studying abroad in Cape Town, South Africa, and will continue interning with Mama Maji when I return to 
New Orleans in the spring. Thanks again!  
In gratitude, 
Gianna  

THANK YOU FOR SUMMER MUSIC! 
The Music and Arts Board offers many, many thanks to all those members and 
friends who have contributed amazing music and amazing talent to the Summer 
Worship Services this past summer! From French Baroque to original music and 
Bob Dylan, each Sunday our sanctuary and worship services were filled with 
glorious music! Thank You Susan Rose, Men of Note (twice), Lynnhurst 
Women’s Bruns and friends Lars Krogstad – Ortiz, Allan Reyes, Sara 

Fanucchi, to guest organist Leslee Nestingen and Ensemble, Jen Peterson, Paul Olson, Women’s 
Quartet, Steve Wold, Bill Cutler, Carmen Lemay, Stacey Gassman, Peggy Swalm and the Lynnhurst 
Choir, the String Bean Band for their music at Lake Harriet, Jay indeed the entire Congregation! We 
are truly blessed as a congregation to have such a wealth of willingness to share and so much magnificent 
talent! Thank you all once again! -Jay Bruns 
  

https://transactions.ucc.org/CampaignForm/UCChrist/emergency_usa
https://transactions.ucc.org/CampaignForm/UCChrist/emergency_usa
http://www.ucc.org/disaster
https://www.facebook.com/onegreathourofsharingucc
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Daylight Partners, 
Michael and I want to start by saying THANK YOU for having our back. 9 years ago Michael and I had 30 
kids and a dream. Now we have 400 students, 2 campuses, and Daylight is a working farm! It's amazing to 
see what we have all done together.  
This summer, Daylight students and their families helped harvest several acres of corn, milk the cows, and 
carry water to and from the kitchen. Students pick and shuck corn for Daylight's breakfast porridge and 
lunches. As they volunteer, they are learning the valuable skill of farming and taking pride in contributing to 
their education. 
It takes time, resources, and love to run Daylight - to feed, clothe, and educate these bright minds. Did you 
know that each year half of Daylight School's total operating budget comes as goods and services from our 
Kenyan community? 

So our question to you is: Will you join them? 
 
Will you make a one time or monthly gift in solidarity and love to these amazing 
students? Daylight has 400 students and in the 2016/17 school year it costs $50 per 
month to educate each one of them. 
Thank you for standing with our Kenyan community and supporting Daylight. 

Together, we are developing bright leaders. 
 
With gratitude, 
Nathan Roberts, U.S. Director 
P.S. To read more about Daylight's farm go to daylightcenter.org/daylight-teaches-students-to-care-for-cows/ 
 
 
 
 
***YOUTH NEWS 

 

 

Women's Retreat  

September 23 - 5, 2016  

at Pilgrim Point   
 
Join with women of the Minnesota Conference UCC for a God-filled 
weekend while you enjoy the beauty of Pilgrim Point Camp on the shores of 
Lake Ida in Alexandria, MN. 
Download the brochure for a paper registration form and more information.  
 

Registration is Open!  

Cost: $90/person 
 
This retreat is an opportunity to learn more about yourself and experience 
God in a profound way. Discover the parallels between basket weaving and 
our life's journey - the many unique ways in which we are woven together. 
By the end of the retreat you will have a basket, woven by yourself, to 
remind you of this step on your faith journey. No weaving experience 
needed!  

 
  

MN CONF ERENCE NEWS 

DAYLIGHT NEWS 

https://www.paypal.com/us/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_flow&SESSION=Alw_rOsItZCkiHqVoTvi8pX9O5twbiW_n_djZ9We29CFwGBnqLqKL2ej9ru&dispatch=5885d80a13c0db1f8e263663d3faee8d64813b57e559a2578463e58274899069
http://daylightcenter.org/daylight-teaches-students-to-care-for-cows/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rmlTL905UaYxXLwVvhZyMRyw4F0aZgqo278yXAm60sz4NzyT0udyiJZpIW8IqtVsM5JBYChRE2yw7SMbe3JHCXgof7_nkd8RSoPXSKEhSoLhtRK6gRCPUbT2lA5cIwIg0nyggUG7ZOTsVwW4LDsEwMQHTVeol7s8VDjVIfTQfNg-1sFYpVqfqMXVii76_h721P75Wj_wI6u7ESQV5rTkzfCE6A7kwU8EJiaoE9psZpfWj98fPKvFHJfcvOGE0ckrXDXgn6ONgj2nD9TTCGFp_Eh4SUE0oKU4&c=zejS9UNsweIINPzLdKqyZeiWAl-azhZ65oeE-HArn9CXx6y3aNMnJQ==&ch=8zxSmoga-TXvKVZZ_je98MnQcJbvxlt2HkDjuMKMPzfo7e6PksAzrA==
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Coffee Hour hosts, Liturgists and Ushers Still Needed for September Sign up in 
the Fellowship Hall! 

 

There are many ways to get involved at Lynnhurst and it is a great way to get to know people here, as 

well as help the ministry of our church. You are invited to: 

• Ushers – Sign up on Lounge Bulletin Board or on the Lynnhurst Members site under Member Resources 
/ Church Sign-Up/Ushers & Greeters. 

• Coffee Hosts – Sign up on Lounge Bulletin Board or on the Lynnhurst Members site under Member 
Resources/Church Sign-Up/Ushers & Greeters. 

• Liturgists – Sign up on Lounge Bulletin Board or on the Lynnhurst Members site under Member 
Resources/Church Sign-Up/Liturgist 

• Choir – Join us! Please contact Peggy Swalm pdswalm@aol.com or 612-824-0600) 
• Sunday School Teachers – Sunday school teachers are still needed for all grades/age levels. If you have 

ever thought you might like to take a turn teaching, please know that you do not have to commit to every 
Sunday or a long period of time. You can sign up to be a teacher for a month, a quarter, or the remainder 
of the year. We also need substitute teachers who would be available on an on-call basis. Please speak 
with Stacy Saindon for more information at stacysaindon@gmail.com.  

• Christian Education – Contact Stacy Saindon at stacysaindon@gmail.com. 
• Diaconate – Contact Todd Ogawa (612) 824-7559 or t.k.ogawa@hotmail.com. 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 

Check out our Facebook page, make sure to like” and “follow” Lynnhurst Congregational UCC Church 
page. Feel free to post on the page; leave comments and observations, photos of church or community 
events, family, pet, inspiring videos or songs, opportunities for volunteerism or service, pose a 

question, share a joy, say thank you, ask for prayers. Also, consider inviting FB friends to like the Lynnhurst UCC 
page; there is usually a sidebar on the left side of your page with suggestions. Please Spread the Word ~ Check 
in on Facebook Sunday mornings to share your excitement that you are part of the Lynnhurst community. 
 

FLOWERS ON THE COMMUNION TABLE 

Sign up to dedicate Sunday flowers to honor a special person or occasion or in memory of a loved one. 
The calendar is just outside the church office and waits for your special date. Arrangements are $54.00 
and are yours to take home after the service. (They can also provide a vase style arrangement for $41.00.) 
Feel free to supply your own store bought or during the summer, we welcome a lovely arrangements of 

flowers from your garden. Please sign up on the calendar outside the church office, or go to the Lynnhurst 
Members site under Member Resources/Church Sign-Up/Flower Sign-up. 
 

PRAYER LIST 

The Diaconate would like to remember those who may be hospitalized, recovering from surgery, have a 
relative or friend in the military or other circumstance, by creating a prayer list as part of our weekly bulletin. 
Please contact the church office by Thursday morning to have your information in the following Sunday 

bulletin or weekly e-news. 
 

KEEPING IN TOUCH WITH PEW POSTCARDS 

Postcards, in the pews, offer an opportunity for congregation members to keep in touch with one another, 
feel free to write a note to a Lynnhurst member or friend and place it in the offering plate or drop it off at 
the Church office. Your postcard will be addressed, stamped and mailed from the office. Please take 

advantage of this wonderful way to “keep in touch,” using Mary Kay Willert’s beautiful photographs. 
 

SERMONS 

 If you missed worship this past Sunday you are invited to watch the sermon, click here, or go to the 
church website www.lynnhurstucc.org and click on Photos & Sermons The web site plays the sermons 

using Adobe's Flash Player, which makes it possible for you to listen to the sermon on your computer. 

TIDBITS 

GETTING INVOLVED AT LYNNHURST UCC 

mailto:pdswalm@aol.com
mailto:stacysaindon@gmail.com
mailto:stacysaindon@gmail.com
mailto:t.k.ogawa@hotmail.com
https://youtu.be/BgN9rQpXBIw
http://www.lynnhurstucc.org/
http://lynnhurstucc.org/photos-a-sermons.html
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NOTES FROM THE OFFICE 
Publications: 
 

Lynnhurst Weekly eNews 
The weekly eNews is sent at 1pm each Thursday. Information to be 
included is due by 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday. 
 

Sunday Bulletin 
Bulletins are printed Thursday afternoon. Information for the bulletin 
insert is due in the church office by 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday. 
 

The Lynnhurst Voice (the monthly newsletter) information is due 
in the church office by end of day on Thursday, September 22. 
**Please note items submitted after this date will not be 
included** 
 

Office Hours: 
Minister’s Office Hours: Pastor Cynthia work week is Sunday – 
Thursday. Her office hours are Monday by appointment, Tuesday 
9:00am to 3:30pm, Thursday, Noon to 4pm. Due to meetings, 
sermon and worship study, creation and preparation it is best to 
make an appointment. Pastor Cynthia’s email is 
pastorcynthia@lynnhurstucc.org and office phone is (612) 
827.6157. For pastoral emergencies during non-office hours, 
please call the church office at (612) 827-6157 and push #4 to be 
directed to Pastor Cynthia. Her days off are Friday and Saturday. 
 

Church Office Hours: Tuesday - Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 2:30 
p.m. and Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

 
LYNNHURST DIRECTORY 

Sunday Worship  10:00 a.m. 
Sunday Church School Activities
 10:00 a.m. 
 
Senior Minister Rev. Cynthia Riggin 
 pastorcynthia@lynnhurstucc.org  
Associate Minister Rev. John Slothower 

Faith Formation Director Nicole Urbach 

Choir Director Peggy Swalm 

Organist Jay Bruns 

Office Manager/Editor Stacey Gassman 

Church Office (612) 827-6157 

Church Website www.lynnhurstucc.org 

Church                  

E-mail church.office@lynnhurstucc.org  

 

Lynnhurst Congregational  

United Church of Christ 

4501 Colfax Avenue South 

Minneapolis, MN  55419 

 

mailto:pastorcynthia@lynnhurstucc.org
mailto:pastorcynthia@lynnhurstucc.org
http://www.lynnhurstucc.org/
mailto:church.office@lynnhurstucc.org

